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Ref:24EB09/01 

September 19, 2024        (via email) 
       

 
To: All IFATSEA AFFILIATES 

 
 

Subject: OFFICIAL IFATSEA COMMUNIQUE: UNCRUPULOUS FACEBOOK 

ACTIVITY 

 

Our attention has been drawn to an online Facebook activity with intemperate and 

denigrating language on the Executive Board by an unscrupulous person suspected 
to be a hacker. 

 
We are by this urging the entire ATSEP community to disregard the post on the 

supposed IFATSEA Facebook account for which the executive board is unable to 
have access and treat it with the contempt that it deserves. Consider the post fake! 

 
We have reported this unscrupulous activity to Facebook and respectfully, request 

as many of you as possible to report the same for Facebook to take the account 

down. 
 

The Executive Board is very much concerned for the inconveniences caused by such 
post to the ATSEP community and all other sister associations. 

 
Steps are being taken for IFATSEA to create a new Facebook account and we will 

keep you posted once that is completed. 
 

In the meanwhile, IFATSEA will only maintain its LinkedIn, You tube, X  (Twitter) 
account and website for news and other information sharing. 

 
Once again, we thank you for your audience and respectfully, entreat you to 

disregard the intemperate post on the Facebook. IT IS FAKE! 
 

 

 
 

 

Ing. Frank Kofi Apeagyei     Theodore Kiritsis 
Executive Secretary      President 
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